Norton Subcourse Parish Council

Clerk:  Christine Smith



26 Loddon Road, Norton Subcourse, Norwich, NR14 6RT
Email: nortonsubpc@yahoo.co.uk 
Tel:  01508 548709

                  MINUTES
of a Meeting of Norton Subcourse Parish Council

held at Norton Methodist Chapel at 7.45pm 

                                  on Wednesday 21 January 2015

Present – Cllrs Andrew Wright (Chair), Jim Rampling, Linda Edwards, Nigel White, Len Harper, Mike Hedley and Geoff Collen 

Also present was Christine Smith (clerk) 

51. Welcome – the Chairman welcomed those present 

52. Apologies – Apologies were received and accepted from District Councillor William Kemp and County Councillor Margaret Somerville 
53. Declarations of interest – none
54. Previous Minutes – the minutes of a meeting held Wednesday 19 November 2014 were circulated, APPROVED and signed.
55. Planning Decisions – the following item was NOTED:
a)  BA/2014/0367/LBC – Mr Richard Bloss, Thatched House Farm, Low Road, Norton Subcourse – renovation/repair of derelict outbuilding – LISTED BUILDING CONSENT GRANTED layout amendments and alterations to fenestrations – APPROVED with conditions, delegated

56. Planning Applications – none received
57. Planning Correspondence – none received 
58. Better Broadband for Norfolk – it was NOTED that County Councillor Margaret Somerville had been lobbying for the introduction of better broadband provision on the Raveningham exchange, but information on the next round of investment to improve exchanges was not yet available.  The council would be notified as soon as the information was available and Karen O’Kane from Norfolk County Council would advise on suggested action based on that information
59. Speed Awareness Message - A request was considered from Thurlton Parish Council for a contribution towards the purchase, installation and shared use of a Speed Awareness Message (SAM).  It was AGREED that no contribution be made as the council felt it could not justify making a contribution as it was felt that there was no significant problem with vehicles speeding in the parish.
60. Finance – the following items were considered:
a) A grant request from Norton Athletic Football Club was considered and it was AGREED that a donation of £100 and a letter of support be sent to the club in recognition of it’s efforts to improve facilities at the football ground

b) Payment of the clerk’s expenses of £30 (Broadband provision for December 2014 and January 2015 at £15.00 per month) was AGREED

c) The NALC National Salary Award 2015/16 for council officers was NOTED; the council would not adopt the salary scale

d) The parish council’s accounts for the current financial year were reviewed, AGREED and signed

e) The council’s financial position to date for the current financial year was REVIEWED and the budget for 2015/16 was considered and AGREED.  The council’s precept requirement for 2015/16 was AGREED at £1,898, with the grant from South Norfolk Council of £244, would result in the parish receiving £2,142.  This would result in a 0% change in the amount payable to the parish council on Council Tax bills in the coming year.

The adjournment for public participation was not required.

61. Chairman’s Report – the Chairman reported that he had planted hedging at the churchyard under the last National Tree Week scheme.  He added that former Councillor Mike Brown, who was moving out of the area, had passed to him the mould which had been used to create the Norton Subcourse village sign.
62. Parish Councillors’ Reports – it was noted that the drainage grips around the village had recently been cleared
63. District and County Councillors Reports – No reports
64. Correspondence – correspondence, as previously circulated, was NOTED.  A discussion took place on the response received from the Norfolk County Council Highways Engineer stating that Highways would have ‘no jurisdiction’ over the height of the road where it meets the river wall at Reedham Ferry.  It was AGREED that the clerk would contact the Environment Agency to raise the matter with them.

65. Next Meeting – the next meeting would be held on Wednesday 18th March 2015 and the dates of meetings for the rest of 2015 were noted as May 20th, July 22nd, September 23rd and November 18th 
66. Close – the meeting closed at 8:55pm               







     Signed…………………………………


 Date……………………………………
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